ULTS Trust Administrative Committee

Meeting Minutes


March 30, 2011

1:00 PM
CA Public Utilities Commission Office – San Francisco
505 Van Ness Avenue, Courtyard Room
San Francisco, CA 94102

Present (Committee):

· Ana Montes (Accion Latina)
· Alik Lee (Division of Ratepayer Advocates)
· Jeff Mondon (AT&T)

· Ortensia Lopez (El Concilio of San Mateo County
· Marcie Evans (Cox Communications)

· Diana Aguirre (Telscape Communications) – Alternate

· Michele King (DRA) – Alternate
Present (CPUC Staff):

· Benjamin Schein (LifeLine Implementation)

· Benson Jung (Fiscal)
Present (Public):

· Julie Weigand (RHA)

· Jack Donovan (Solix)
· Eric Seguin (Solix)
· Karen Haith (Solix)
· Dan Marion (Solix)
· Yvonne Wooster (Calaveras Telephone)
On Conference Line
· Erika Hubbard (RHA)

· Greg Davis (CPUC)

· Chris Henry (Siskiyou Telephone)

· Sindy Yun (CPUC)
· Charlie Toledo (Suscol Intertribal Council)
1. Introduction, Jeff Mondon, Acting Chairperson
· Meeting was called to order at 1:18 pm.  Everyone present introduced themselves to the group.
2. Approval of Minutes: 
· Jeff Mondon noted that Ken McEldowney was the chairperson at the last meeting, rather than himself as reported in the Minutes.
· Marcie Evans moved to adopt the minutes from the June 10th meeting.  Ana Montes seconded.  All members voted Aye.
3. Fiscal Report
· Fiscal passed out copies of the most recent LifeLine budget report 

· Fiscal shows where the $45 million loan to the General Fund is located

· No word yet on plans to repay the loan

4. Contract Reports:
a. Solix presented November’s response rates by language.  

b. RHA presented information related to marketing and outreach
· The report from the Focus Groups (updating the Solix forms) is still pending
· RHA is working on rebranding the logo and tagline, and it was requested that discussions include comparisons with the ones currently in use
· It was also recommended that feedback be solicited from the AC for marketing efforts, including rebranding.
c. RHA had no report for the Call Center.  However, some information was provided (see below).
Number of calls answered:

January - 2748

February - 3488

March (to date) - 5354

February 2011 Percentage of calls for English and Spanish:

English:  72%

Spanish:  18%

5. CAB Report:
· CAB had a report prepared, but not in enough time to distribute to the group
· At the next meeting, it is requested that CAB provide a presentation of how calls are coded/processed.
· In addition, a discussion of the most common complaints will be made
6. Legal Liaison:
· There is no update on the Conflict of Interest Issue.
· Commission has signed off on the proposed legislation.
· We sought a sponsor, but were unable to obtain one.

· Commission intends to reintroduce the proposed legislation in 2009.

· There is no further action on this issue at this time.
7. Public Comments:

· Charlie Toledo noted that tribal customers are still not receiving the Enhanced Lifeline.
· It was requested that if individual numbers (for both AT&T and Verizon) could be obtained, we would be able to contact the carriers and pin down where the problem in the call centers are.  From there we would be able to address the problem on a wider scale.
· Charlie Toledo noted that the information provided to her was confidential, but she would try and obtain permission to have it shared so that the Commission could act on it.
· The group requested that Nancy provide information on total number of customers receiving Enhanced Lifeline.
· We currently have no decision yet on including a bubble on the forms for people to certify that they live on tribal land.
8. Discussion of ULTS-AC’s Role

· It was understood from a review of the Charter that the role of the AC is to advise the Commission on issues relating to LifeLine.
· Rebranding

· The AC asked if there should have been a specific presentation to the AC, rather than just a general meeting that many members were not able to attend

· There are still pending decisions for the next ad campaign, and a potentially new logo has not yet been chosen

· Questions raised, (1) Should we rebrand?, (2) If we do, which logo/tagline should be used?

· The AC need the opportunity to fulfill it’s mandate and provide input on the marketing efforts

· Due to the timing of surveys and the new ad campaign, it was decided to host a meeting in April so that the AC could provide feedback in time for it to be considered

· Diane Aguirre noted that she did not believe it was necessary to change the logo, and that by doing so we would be losing the brand recognition we have already earned over the past few years.

· Michaela Pangalinan noted that the marketing group wants a logo that can be trademarked.

· The current one is too similar to others (such as Big Brothers, Big Sisters), and that the advice of the contractor is that the current one could not be trademarked

· We would also need to address new technologies and target market changes

· Yvonne Wooster noted that she did not see “forward-looking” in the proposed ad campaigns/logos, and that ratepayers are spending a great deal of money for this
· Benjamin Schein noted that the “It’s For You” tagline is expiring on June 30th of this year

· The proposed survey going out would be online and by mail

· It was requested that along with the presentation at the April meeting, that the marketing team provide copies of the survey.

9. Communications Division Liaison reports:
a. CD staff updates the Committee on the Solix contract
b. Update on the Working Group and other process improvements
c. Rebranding
d. Update on the LifeLine Decision (D. 10-11-033)
e. Update on the Basic Service Elements Rulemaking
f. Report on upcoming items.
· Benjamin Schein reported on the steps being taken by Solix, the carriers, and the Commission through the Implementation Group meetings held every two weeks.  Commission staff also has a conference call with Solix staff every week.

· Solix contract
· The contract is set to expire on June 30, 2011 (after a one-year extension via an NCB)
· The RFP is an ongoing process, and CD hopes to have a new contract in place by the second quarter of 2011.
· D. 10-11-033
· The final decision was voted out on November 19th.
· The first Implementation Workshop was held on February 17-18.

· Redlined changes to the General Order, as well as the California LifeLine Administrator and Claim Form were discussed.

· The new Weighted Average Report from the California LifeLine Administrator was also presented

· Parties were given an opportunity to provide feedback, and redlined changes

· The follow-up workshop will be held April 7th.

· R. 09-06-019 (Basic Service Elements)

· Public participation hearings were held in March
· Federal-only Lifeline

· Cricket has officially rolled out their new process effective March 25th.

· R. 11-03-013 (New LifeLine Proceeding

· The new proceeding allows for more flexibility in timing for D. 10-11-033 implementation

· Pre-Registration

· Solix presented a slideshow with various options for how they would implement a verification process without an assigned phone number
· The group will discuss the possible implications and discuss the topic again at the next meeting.
· Form 700

· All AC members must fill out a Form 700.  Please see this link: http://www.fppc.ca.gov/index.php?id=500 for more information. 

10. ULTS-AC Report:
a. Recommendations for CPUC staff
b. Proposed initiatives for 2011
· As part of the rebranding discussion, it was requested that another meeting be held in April (and possibly monthly) to allow for more timely input on LifeLine decisions.
11. Review of Administrative Committee vacancy status:
a. Invitation to fill Small ILEC and CBO vacancy
b. Invitation to nominate Alternates
· Yvonne Wooster will ask her boss whether she can join the AC as the Small ILEC representative.
12. Future Meeting Date/Location:
· It was decided to hold the next meeting in San Francisco on Wednesday, April 13th at 1:30 pm.
13. Adjournment:
· Jeff Mondon moved, Ortensia Lopez seconded, and all voted Aye.  
· The meeting was adjourned at 3:44 pm.
� 	These locations are accessible to people with disabilities.  If specialized accommodations for the disabled are needed at any of the locations of this meeting, e.g., sign language interpreters please call the PUC Public Advisor at (415) 703-2074 // email:  public.advisor@cpuc.ca.gov three business days in advance of the meeting.  Meeting location where accommodations are required should be specified.
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